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ite Department of
Indian Affairs and

Northern Development

Mrs. H. Quarterman,

Arctic Quebec District

2750 Chemin Ste. Foy,

Plaza Laval, Ste. Foy,

QUEBEC 10, P.Q.

Dear Mrs. Quarterman:
7

Wis

CANADA

Office,

Cy:
at

Document disclosed under the Access to Information Act
Document divulgué en vertu de la Loi sur l'accés a information

..<-Ministére des

Affaires. indiennes et
b> i" ig = ye

_*'du Nord canadien

Ottawa Ontario, K1A OH4,

February 3, 1972.

or ; 7

Our tile ‘notre dossier 680-1-1.5

your file /votre dossier 2 7 ey ee an

-

6 75/2 5-1 "Churdretl

Students from Arctic Quebec to

attend Churchill, September 1972.

Please refer to my letter of January 4, 1972, on this topic. As I mentioned

to you in my previous letter, Mr. Gill informed Mr. Cromb on December 13 that

seventy-five students from Arctic Quebec would return to C.V.C. in the Fall

of 1972 and we could anticipate twenty-five to thirty new students! ¢ As of
today, Mr. Cromb has no new information since December 13. We have no
alternative but to accept the information provided to us by Mr. Cromb, but

if there should be a change in plans, would you please ensure that Mr. Gill

informs Mr. Cromb in the very near future to enable us to make proper staffing

arrangements at Churchill.

Yours sincerely,

; a

OS6, ff Gide
h Ritcey

Superintendent of
iM Vocational Education.

02269 FER 372
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Indian & Eskimo Affairs, QUEBEC 4, December 13, L971.
Ottawa.

Atb'n: Director, Bducation. 375/25-1 (LP)
. 373/25—6

Churchill Vocational Centres

Referring to your Letter dabed December 1, I an. sending you the following
infomation.

We expect that the 75 actually in first, second and third year Vocational

students will return to Churchill Vocational Centre for 1972=73..

In the passed years, the number of additional students going to Churchill

was determined in Janaury, after consultation with the parents. It is too

early to give a just evaluation of that number, aut of a possibility of U5
students, according to the fact that the consultation with the parents has

not yet taken place. As soon as we will have the information from the pa-

rentea, we will. let you lmow,. Mesures are taken to have it as soon as pos-

sible; it would be in January.

A preliminary evaluation made by the district School Superintendent gives
og” to 30 additional students for 1972-73.

ORIGINAL SIGNED By

£, POULIN

For/A. Gill,
Agsistant regional Director,

Education.

LPsdgh

000006



Department of

Indian Affairs and

Northern Development

Regional Director, :

Indian and Eskimo Affairs Program,

QUEBEC, P.Q.

Attention:

Re: Churchill Vocational Centre

you need any additional spaces for

22697 DEC 37)

Regional Superintendent of

Document disclosed under the Access to Information Act

Document divulgué en vertu de la Loi sur Vaccés & information

Ministere des

Affaires indiennes et

du Nord canadien

“ OTTAWA, Ontario K1A OH4

> D. Cromb,

Director, E

December 1, 1971.

our file/notre dossier 375/25-8 (E.15)

$715/as ~J- Creme ntiee
your file/votre dossier

Education

Please see the attached query from Mr. D. A. Davidson, Acting

Director, Territorial Affairs Branch.

Would

ducation Branch.

000007
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Department of Ministére des

Indian Affairs and

Northern Development

Affaires indiennes et

du Nord canadien

OITAWA, Ontario KIA O84

December 1, 1971.

our file /notre dossier 37 5/25-8 {E. 15)

your file /votre dossier

Regional Director,
Indian and Eskimo Affairs Program,

QUEBEC, P.Q.

Attention: Regional Superintendent of Education |

Re: Churchill Vocational Centre

Please see the attached query from Mr. D. A. Davidson, Acting

Director, Territorial Affairs Branch.

Would you let me know, please, what the plans are for the 75

students now at Churchill who could return next year? Would

you need any additional spaces for 1972-737

ORIGINAL SIGNED 8y

& KENT GOODERHAM

G. BD. Cromb,

BEANizb Director, Education Branch.
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Document disclosed under the Access to information Act
Document divulgué en vertu de la Loi sur I'accés a linformation

_Devartment of Ministére des

‘Indian Affairs and

Northern Development

Affaires indiennes et

du Nord canadien

Ottawa, Ontario KIA OH4

Mr. G.D. Cromb, November, 2h, 1971.

Director, 680-1-15
Education Branch,

Indian and Eskimo Affairs Program.

your fe “yotre dossier

Churchill Vocational Centre

As you are aware, the Churchill Vocational Centre and the student residence

operated by this Branch at Fort Churchill, Manitoba will close in dune 1973.

In order to be in a position to arrange our manpower requirements in

respect to teachers and child care workers for the 1972-73 school year,

I would appreciate information in respect to the spaces that will be

required in the fall of 1972 for students from Arctic Quebec at Churchill.

At the present time there are about 200 students in the residence at
Fort Churchill. The Arctic Quebec totals are as follows:

Full time academic students ee - 19
First and Second Year vocational students - 56

Third Year vocational students ~ 21

: 96

The 21 Third Year Arctic Quebec students will complete their training at
Churchill in June 1972. I anticipate that the remaining 75 students from

Arctic Quebec will return to Churchill in the fall of 1972. Would you

please confirm that these 75 students will return and let me know if the

Arctic Quebec District will be requesting any additional student spaces at

Churchill for the fall of 1972.

Your co-operation in providing this information would be appreciated.

%

Als Se &G Oave Fees
D.A. Davidson, .

Acting Director,

Territorial Affairs Branch,

Northern Development Program.

22897 DEC 377 000009
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175 St. Jean Street, room 100,

Quebec 4, P.Que.
oO

375/25-1 CHURCHILL (AG)

" June 14, 19

Indian & Eskimo Affairs,

Ottawa.

Attention: Mr, G.D. Cromb

tic Quebec Students attending school

We are forwarding herewith copy of Mr. L. Leblanc's letter dated June 4,

1671, referring to the letter of May 28, 1971, addressed to Mr. J.B. Ber-=

geyvin from Mr, A.D. Hunt, Assistant Deputy~Minister (Northern Developmert)

on the above-mentioned subject.

This is sent to you for information and action, if deemed necessary.

|

A. Gill,

Regional Superintendent of

Education.

AGigd

Encl,

c.c, R.L. Boulanger, Regional Director,

000010



Document disclosed under the Access to Information Act |
Document divulgué en vertu de la Loi sur Vaccés a l'information

Department of Ministére des

Indian Affairs and

Northern Development

Affaires indiennes et

du Nord canadien

Mr. A. Gill,
175 St. Jean Street, Quebec, June 4th 1971

Quebec, P. Q. our file /notre dossier AQR/680-1-15

your file ‘votre dossier _—

3 56 fase) CHURCHILE

RE: Arctic Quebec Students attending school

at Churchill, Manitoba

Reference is made to the letter of May 28th, 1971 addressed to Mr. J.B. Ber-

gevin from Mr. A.D. Hunt, Assistant Deputy Minister (Northern Development) on
the above-mentioned subject.

Of the 114 students who will be in Churchill next year, approximately 14 will be

in the Academic stream and the remaining in the Vocational. Most of the 14

academic students are returnees or/and should graduate by June 1973. Should

there be any academic students yet to graduate by 1973, they could easily transfer

to Winnipeg to complete their high school education as was the case in the past.

Starting this fall; most of the new academic students will be starting in Ottawa

or Winnipeg.

The Vocational students present a different story, however, but the problem is

not very difficult to solve. At the present time there are occupational high

schools in Ottawa and Winnipeg which offer a two-year terminal course quite

similar to the vocational course offered in Churchill. Mr. Ralph Ritcey has

advised ime that the students would have no problem to adjust to this program

in the event they were required to transfer to such an 1 occupational high school

due to the closure of Churchill schools.

Briefly, I would say that there should not be any major problem for the Arctic
Quebec students provided there is a new high school built somewhere in northern

Quebec by 1973 or even as late as 1974,

eoe/2

000011



Document disclosed under the Access to Information Act

Document divulgué en vertu de la Loi sur Vaccés a l'information

I should mention that during my short stay in this district, the message has

been coming through loud and clear that the Eskimo parents prefer..to send their

children to Churchill, Winnipeg, or Ottawa rather than have them attend schools

in southern Quebec.

-I personally believe we should not force them to attend a southern Quebec school
for the sake of one or two years in view of the fact that a new high school should

be built for them within the near future.

LA G(Awe

L.L. LeBlanc,

Supt. of Education,

Arctic Quebec District.

LLLB/vsd
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Department of Ministére des

Indian Affairs and

Northern Development

Affaires indiennes et

nema, du Nord canadien
CANADA

Ottawa, Ontario KIA OH4

Mr. J.B. Bergevin, May 28, 1971.

Assistant Deputy Minister, 680-1-15

(indian and Eskimo Affairs).

The selection of students for the Churchill Vocational Centre for the fall

term has been completed. The Arctic Quebec District will be sending 114

students to Churchill in September. Sixty-seven of these students are
returning for their second and third year of a three year course and will

graduate by June 1973. There are 47 new students going to Churchill. It

will not be possible for these students to complete a three year course

at Churchill as the facilities will be phased out at Fort Churchill in

dune 1973. This situation was discussed and explained to Mr. Neville by

Mr. Davidson at a meeting in Ottawa in February. Mr. Neville stated that

at the present time there was no other facility available for these

students.

This memorandum is to remind you that with the closing of Fort Churchill,

it will not be possible to conduct an education program at Churchill after

June 1973. May we please have your comments.

$

Kee

A.D. Hunt,

' Assistant Deputy Minister,

(Northern Development).

ATTENTION: Mr. L. Leblanc

District Arctic-Quebec

Please make your comments on the

above for the meeting which is to be held

on Monday, June 7, at the regional office.

f! 7 L2 fs f
‘a, Gill, co

3.6.71. Reg. Supt. of Education. 999013

(-


